
October 5, 2022                           SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING                            3:00 p.m. 

 

Mayor Robert Gross called the Special Council meeting to order. 

 

Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

 

Clerk Linda Torgerson took roll call with the following members present:  Mayor Robert Gross, 

Richard Champeny (zoom), Gary Ruff, Monica Moham, Larry Farl, Gary Jepsen and David 

Earney.  Absent:  Robert Talbot. 

 

Mayor Gross announced the purpose of the meeting was to place a sealed bid for a 2008 Peterbilt 

340 Truck from the Town of Trempealeau. 

 

Gary Ruff informed the Council that the Utilities Committee met Monday regarding this matter 

and recommended to Council to submit a bid for the 2008 Peterbilt 340 Truck in the amount of 

$69,750.00. 

 

Motion by Ruff seconded by Farl to submit a bid of $69,750.00 for the 2008 Peterbilt 340 Truck 

with plow and sander. 

 

Discussion was held.  

 

Gary Jepsen inquired if comparisons were explored for this year and truck with equipment.  

Foreman Joe Wick, present, provided comparisons he had presented to the Utilities Committee. 

 

Joe stated that for a new truck the cost would be approximately $150,000.00 and take years to 

get.  The City needs the truck now since the International won’t pass the DOT inspection. 

 

Jepsen inquired if Joe inspected the vehicle.  Joe stated he drove the truck and that it was in good 

shape.  The brakes and starter have been replaced; Joe commented. 

 

All members voting yes by roll call vote. 

 

Motion by Ruff seconded by Earney to adjourn.  All members voting yes. 

 


